
Dear members, 

Here is the latest update on our weekly Wednesday pm lesson provision that will start next                

Wednesday 16/09​. 

I am very pleased and relieved to announce that we have found ​two school sites to welcome our                  

students. 

As mentioned in my last message, our upper and lower groups will have to be taught separately                 

and will start at different times to facilitate commuting between the two sites for families with                

more than one child in our scheme. 

Please read the instruction below very carefully as both institutions and national guidelines             

impose very strict Covid-related health and safety protocols that our teachers, helpers, students             

and parents need to respect at all times. Should anyone not abide by those rules, we may lose the                   

right to use those premises and would have to switch to an online provision. 

CM1 and CM2 classes 

● All CM1 and CM2 students will be taught in Collège-Lycée Victor Hugo​. Boulevard Victor              

Hugo, 31770 Colomiers.  

● Students and parents will need to arrive on time for the usual ​1pm start. Pupils will be                 

welcome by their teacher and by myself on the parvis/yard outside the lycée’s main              

entrance.  

● Students will be asked to line up with their teacher so that their temperature can be taken.                 

Any student with 38°C (or more) temperature will not be allowed to enter the school site                

and will have to be taken home.  

● Students will need to be collected at the usual time: ​3.30pm. 

 

CP, CE1, CE2 classes 

 

● All CP, CE1 and CE2 students will be taught at Collège Ste Thérèse in Colomiers  

● Students will need to arrive at ​1.30pm ​(instead of 1pm).  

● The entrance to the school that we will use is Place du Cantal and ​not via Rue de l’Eglise​.                   

(see map attached) 

● There is plenty of space to park your car there. See map below. 

● Students will be welcome by Sam Backhouse and a teacher. Both will welcome pupils at the                

gate and will take their temperature. Any student with 38°C (or more) temperature will not               

be allowed to enter the school site and will have to be taken home.  

● Students will need to be collected at ​4pm​ (instead of 3.30) Place du Cantal.  

 

COVID RELATED PROTOCOL AND PRACTICAL INFORMATION 

 

● If your child’s school/class has been shut down, please respect the quarantine imposed and              

do not bring your child to our weekly lessons until he/she is allowed back to his/her school.                 

Should your child be in quarantine, please let us know and we will ensure that some work                 

gets set.  

● Please check your child’s temperature every Wednesday before bringing him/her to us and             

make sure that he/she stays at home if temperature is 38°C or more. This will help avoid                 

any unnecessary delay.  



● Parents are not allowed to enter the school site and have to stand aside away from staff                 

and children and wait until their child’s temperature has been checked before they can              

leave. 

● Students, parents and siblings all have to wear a mask within a 30-meter radius.  

● Students and staff will have to wear their mask at all times while onsite, including during                

lesson and break time. 

● Students and staff will have to disinfect their hands on the way in and on the way out using                   

the antibacterial gel provided at the school gate. 

● Students must have their own equipment as they will not be able to borrow stationary               

from their peers. 

● All the classrooms that will be used by English 31 staff and students will all be cleaned                 

(across both sites) before we use them. 

● Breaktimes will be staggered to avoid having all children on at the same time. 

● Students from one class will not be allowed to mix with students from other classes. 

● When picking up students, parents will be asked to respect social distancing and not to               

gather at the lycée’s and school main gate but away from it to allow enough space for our                  

staff and students. 

We do not know what the near future holds and whether or not our partner schools will have to                   

shut down their site. We obviously depend on those institutions and should closures affect our               

Wednesday afternoon lessons; we would have to switch to an online provision until the site(s)               

reopen(s). 

We have taken your feedback on our online provision very seriously and developed a new online                

teaching protocol that we will share with you should we have to go online. 

Please find attached some the class and equipment lists. 

 

Do not hesitate to be in touch with Marie-Anne Tarr from next Monday morning via 

primary@english31.org​ . 
 

The English31 teaching team and myself are looking forward to seeing you all again! 

 

 

Best wishes, 

 

Xavier VUILLER  

Director, the British Section-Directeur de la Section Britannique  

English 31 
 
Lycée International Victor Hugo 
33 Boulevard Victor Hugo, 31770 Colomiers  
Email:​ vuiller_x@english31.org 
Tel: 05 61 78 71 28 
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